CARRIER QUALIFICATION TRAINING UNIT

NAVAL AIR OPERATIONAL TRAINING COMMAND
U. S. NAVAL AIR STATION
GLENVIEW, ILLINOIS

September 25, 1945

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Varisty Basketball Coach, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Unofficially, I am pleased to inform you that Dutch Lonborg's son, Arthur C. Lonborg II, is planning on enrolling at the University of Kansas next fall. As you might expect, he is an exceptionally fine boy, well liked by his high school classmates, weighs over 200 lbs., and should this year make the first team in basketball and baseball.

I have enjoyed receiving the "Rebounds" very much. Even though the war is over and mustering out is now in progress, I do hope you will find it possible in some way to keep the spirit of your letter to K. U. men alive.

Nothing is too good for Navy men, consequently, we are moving South to Pensacola, Florida, for the winter. The move will take place some time during the next 5 to 6 weeks.

Kindest personal regards to you and Mrs. Allen.

Sincerely yours,

John H. GLENN, Light enant, USNR,